
General Environmental Incident Summary
Incident: 8151

Submitted By Info: Patty Bestler

Notice: 7/11/2019

Received By Info:  

2815 Dodd Road, Suite 101

Eagan  ND  55121

Near. Occupied Bldg:   

Type of Incident: Hydraulic Line Burst

Volume of Release:   

Contaminant: Hydraulic Oil 

Cause of Incident:

The hydraulic line on a haul truck burst on the job site.  The haul truck belongs to North Country 
Contracting, who is one of Aggregate Industries' Independent Haulers.  Approximately 25 gallons of 
hydraulic oil spilled onto the ground.  

Risk Evaluation:

None

Potential Env. Impacts:

No waters of the state were impacted. 

Action Taken/Planned:

The driver (Adam) from North Country Contracting was told "not to worry" about the spill by one of the 
on-site workers from Gowan Construction, as Gowan would take care of cleaning up the 
contaminated material.  Although this was an Independent Hauler for Aggregate Industries and not an 
employee, this individual did not follow Aggregate Industries' spill response procedure for when a spill 
occurs.  All employees and Independent Haulers are required to contact Aggregate Industries' 
Transportation Manager to seek guidance on the clean-up of spills, as well as to fill out a detailed Spill 
Report form.  The Transportation Manager has been requested to review proper procedures when 
reporting and cleaning up a spill. 

Wastes Disposal Location:

Contact Info:  

Responsible Party: Aggregate Industries

Occurred: 7/9/2019 1:00

County: Barnes

Twp Rng Sec Qtr: 140 60 25

Location Description: The spill occurred at the paving job site located on I-94 at the intersection of 
Barnes County Highway 1 on the south side of I-94.  

  

Duration of Release:   

EPA Extremely 
Hazardous Substance: Unknown

Number of Fatalities:

Number of Injuries:

Affected Medium: 03 - soil

DEM Incident No: No Further Action:

Lat Long + Method: 46.91878 -98.19583 Interpolation from map

2815 Dodd Road, Suite 101

Eagan  MN  

Release Contained: Yes

Agriculture Related: No

Reported to NRC: Unknown
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Gowan Construction will be disposing of the material.  Please contact Curt with Gowan Construction 
@ (701) 739-1674.

Other Agencies Involved:

Updates

Date: 7/11/2019 Status: Reviewed - Follow-up Required

Author: DeVries, Taylor

Notes:

According to the incident report, the release of hydraulic fluid was not contained.  Further follow-up is 
needed.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update

Date: 5/11/2020 Status: Correspondence - No Action Required

Author: Suess, Bill

Notes:

Spoke with both Aggregate Industries and Gowan Construction.  The spill occurred within a mobile 
batch plant.  The material was scraped up and transport to Gowan's main facility where it was land 
farmed.  The batch plant has since been reclaimed.  Due to the size and nature of this incident, no 
further action is warranted.

Updated Volume:  None at the time of this update
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